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Description of the problem: During the measurements of the cold masses at Noell, it has been observed that the measurement mole in the second aperture is remaining behind its optimal longitudinal measurement position. This is a know problem which produces alarm patterns on the main field and some multipoles during each analysis. 
As was already discussed, we expected this problem to be solved as soon as the material of the feet of the moles is changed to Delran. Meanwhile two new moles (#14 and #16) which are equipped with Delran-feet have been send to Noell by AT-MTM and are now in use. However, from the latest measurements we could see that the problem did not vanish.

Request: The source of the ill-positioning of the measurement mole in the second aperture has to be found. The feature of one mole staying behind while the other mole is moving correctly is only observed at the DIMM system 2. No other company has reported of such a problem, neither could it be reproduced at CERN. Since Noell is the company with the highest rate of production at the moment, the problem is rather urgent, because the ill-positioned mole does not give correct measurement values in the region of the connection-side coil end. Assembly errors in this region can therefore be hidden within these incorrect measurement values. 
We kindly ask to consider an exchange of the whole measurement system for the cold masses at Noell with the existing DIMM system 7 which is currently in use at CERN. In this case, the DIMM system 2 could be shipped back to CERN where it is possible to have a more detailed study of the problem with the mole positioning.
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